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MEMORANDUM FROM THE CABINET SECRETARY 
 
FOR  : The Secretary 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources 
 

SUBJECT     :          Directives from the 23rd IATF-Yolanda Meeting 
 

DATE  :          15 March 2021 
______________________________________________________________________ 
  

During the 23rd Meeting of the Inter-Agency Task Force for the Unified 
Implementation and Monitoring of Rehabilitation and Recovery Projects and Programs in 
the Yolanda Corridor (IATF-Yolanda) held on 16 February 2021 via online meeting, the 
Cabinet Secretary directed the Department of Environment and Natural Resources 
(DENR) to (i) submit a written report on instances wherein certain areas in Palawan or 
other regions were reclassified to accommodate resettlement housing projects and (ii) 
request the National Mapping and Resource Information Authority for the Land 
Classification map of Yolanda affected areas in Palawan and provide the same to the 
National Housing Authority Region IV-B and the IATF-Yolanda Project Monitoring Office. 
 

Kindly provide this office updates on the above directive through email at 
cabseckarlonograles@gmail.com, not later than 29 March 2021, copy furnished the 
IATF-Yolanda PMO at iatfyolanda.pmo@gmail.com. For inquiries, you may coordinate 
with Luisito Gepuela through telephone no. 8570-3543 and mobile no. +63919 074 1292. 

 
Please note that this memorandum is being issued as a formality, as the 

representative of DENR was present during the meeting. 
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